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August  2023 

August 29th from around 6-7pm at Church will be our school year kickoff! We are 
still finalizing the details, but we plan to have crafts, music, and some other fun 
activities. If you have a special talent or activity you would like to share or you are 
interested in joining our planning team, please reach out! 
 
Watch your email and facebook for Sunday School registration information. 

 
Please email youthsjlc@gmail.com If you’re interested in joining the team.  We 
welcome anyone to the meetings! 

Sponsored by St. John Lutheran W-ELCA on 
Wednesday, August 2nd.  Serving from 4p.m. to 7 
p.m. at the St. John Lutheran Gathering Area. 

The menu includes Shredded Beef, Egg Salad, Ham Sandwiches, Perkins 
Pies, Cakes and Ice Cream Cups.  Take Out is Available.  Please call Sandy 
Schultz 

(952)215-8304,If interested in in Volunteering. 

Watch your mail for more information 

on registration and other updates. 

mailto:youthsjlc@gmail.com


From Your Pastor 
 
 “For this reason, ever since I heard about your faith in the Lord Jesus Christ and your love for the 
 saints, I have not stopped giving thanks for you and remembering you in my prayers.  I keep asking 
 that the God of our Lord Jesus Christ, the glorious Father, may give you the Spirit of wisdom and 
 revelation, so that you may know him better…” (Ephesians 1:15-17) 
 
 The above is a portion of a beautiful thanksgiving and prayer with which the Apostle Paul opens his letter to the 
church at Ephesus.  Paul was filled with gratitude and thanksgiving for the saints in Ephesus.  And I feel gratitude 
and thanksgiving for the saints of St. John.  It has been a privilege to walk alongside you through all the joys and 
challenges of the past twenty five years.  And I thank God for the opportunity that we have had to share in our mission 
and ministry together.   
 At the same time, as the writer of Ecclesiastes expresses it: 
 “For everything there is a season, and a time for every matter under heaven…” 
 
 Our season together is coming to a close.  As I look back, I have seen a congregation that has grown and developed.  
In 2001, we conducted a feasibility study as a first step in determining our support and capacity for a proposed new ad-
dition to our building.  The number one result that came back from that study was, “I believe we are becoming a friend-

lier congregation.”  Since then, St. John has added many new members and families.  They have been welcomed into 
the congregation and stepped in to volunteer and leadership roles.  We have a healthy mix of long time and new mem-
bers here, working side by side over the years.  I’m thankful for that. 
 We took a much needed and significant step of faith in approving and building the handsome and functional addi-
tion we have onto our beautiful, classic Sanctuary.  We dedicated the new addition in the Fall of 2003 and have faith-
fully gone through six three-year pledge cycles since then, paying off our mortgage last year.  We also have acquired 
adjacent land for a proposed new parking lot that will eventuate some time in the future and provide much needed 
parking.  I’m thankful for that. 
 During this time, in addition to faithfully paying our mortgage, the congregation also took a step of faith in twice 
calling an Associate Pastor.  Mark Lepper served as Associate Pastor here from September of 2005 to May of 2011.  Sa-
rah Timian served as Associate Pastor here from September of 2015 to December of 2020.  I’m thankful for that. 
 Over the years, St. John has developed a reputation in the community for families with children.  I’ve heard of a 
number of new families who have joined because of this.  We have been blessed with an excellent group of leaders and 
volunteers who have developed a strong Sunday School program.  And we have also been blessed with many fine leaders 
and helpers to develop a strong Wednesday evening program with our Connect and Confirmation students.  And, of 
course, let’s not forget the significant blessing provided to our congregation by our Confirmation families in hosting 
our Midweek Lenten dinners that have come to be something we look forward to each year.  I love those Wednesday 
evenings together! 
 The caring dedication and commitment of our many fine leaders interwoven into these programs over the years has 
made a real difference.  We have had kids come here who have been invited by their friends.  That says something.  I’m 
thankful for that. 
 St. John also has a reputation of involvement in our community, playing a significant role in creating our commu-
nity food shelf; working with partner congregations, and now partnering with our police department, in providing as-
sistance to folks in need through the Good Samaritan fund; worshiping together in our ecumenical Community 
Thanksgiving service (I have looked forward to that every year); sharing together for a number of years in providing 
temporary shelter for homeless families through the “Families Moving Forward” program; and possibly, in the future, 
joining hands with churches, city and county in providing and supporting affordable housing in the community.  I’m 
thankful for that. 
 I have very much enjoyed the preparation for and presiding at our times of worship together, our regular weekly 
services and also the special, seasonal services that take place during the year.  I really enjoy leading the worship ser-
vices, preaching, presiding at the Sacraments, offering the prayers of the community.  I’m thankful for that. 
 Of course, I have also been privileged to be a part of times of great significance in people’s lives like the baptism of a 
child, the marriage of a couple, and the laying to rest of a loved one.  These are unique, personal opportunities to be 
together in a special way and I have cherished those times that I have been able to share with others.  This includes, as 
well, those many times of visiting, praying and sharing Holy Communion with folks who are homebound or in the hos-
pital.  My wife, Sue, has said that I should get a new Communion set.  But I don’t want to.  I still use the original set 
that I received from the Seminary before going into my first parish at Rothsay (a town you may have heard of).  My 
old set is held together with black duct tape and I like it that way.  It’s an old friend.  We have history together.  Over 
the years we have been in many homes, by many hospital beds, in many places.  I’m thankful for that. 
 Of course, I also think back upon the very many people who have volunteered in so very many ways over the years to 
make our ministry happen.  Worship preparation and support, youth education programs, preparing and serving food, 



mission trips, church councils, teams, committees, boards…  The list goes on, a lot of it behind the scenes.  The old say-
ing is true, it does take a village.  It takes a group of willing people rolling up their sleeves and saying, “I can do that!” 
to make our ministry happen.  I’m thankful for that. 
 Over the years, we’ve also been blessed by some fine staff members here; in the office, on our council, in our music 
programs…  I see in my mind’s eye many dear faces who have helped to carry their share of the work.  I’m thankful for 
that. 
 During these last few years, we have also come through the significant challenge presented by the Covid pandemic.  
Forced to shut down for awhile, we had to improvise.  We began providing worship services online and “in-person” ser-
vices with a weekly drive-in service and a lovely (and cold) drive-in Christmas Eve service.  In December of 2020, Pas-
tor Sarah left to take a new call in Massachusetts, leaving us with one pastor.  Gradually, we began to come back to-
gether, masked, distanced.  Gradually, programs that were shut down began to come back in modified forms.  Gradual-
ly, people who had been away began to come back.   
 We have come out of the pandemic in a different place than we went in.  And we are not alone.  Churches report 
that they are about 60% from what they were before the pandemic.  Some folks have left and not come back.  Some have 
lessened their presence and involvement.  Some churches have ceased to exist.  It has been a challenging time for 
churches.  And, I think, we are still in the process of recovering.   
 That said, I believe that our Community at St. John is in good shape.  We have a healthy congregation where young 
and old, new and long time member, get along well together and care about each other.  That’s not the case in every 

congregation.  We are blessed.  St. John has a good foundation upon which to build.  I am thankful for that. 
 One chapter ends and a new chapter begins.  What will the future hold for St. John?  The congregation is about to 
enter into a time of transition.  Instead of seeing this as a time to get through until another permanent pastor arrives, I 
believe it can be a deep, rich time.  The time of transition allows the congregation to let go of the former pastor and to 
embrace a new one.  There will be changes.  That’s okay.  There will be challenges.  That’s okay, too.  The Lord is with 
you.  Pray your way through the process and support one another in love. 
 This is a time when St. John will be asked to assess where the congregation is and to dream about the future.  What 
are our strengths?  What are our areas for growth?  What are we thankful for?  What could we improve?  How can we 
do this together? 
 What is our vision?  Where does God want this congregation to go and grow?  And how can we get there?  What 
type of pastor(s) should we call?  And what type of supporting staff might be necessary?  And, while these questions 
are being asked, it’s good to remember that this congregation has stepped up before and taken steps of faith.  This is a 
strong and capable congregation that can meet a challenge.  And so, instead of a mentality of scarcity and fear, I would 
encourage you to embrace the future with faith and to boldly go and grow in ways that God wants to lead you.  Will 
that cost money?  Yes.  But instead of seeing it as an expense, look at it as an investment that will pay dividends, draw 
people into involvement, and provide a blessing for both this congregation and this community. 
For everything there is a season and a time for everything under the sun.   
My last day here will be Sunday, September 10.   
It has been a privilege to be with you over these past twenty five years.   
And now, as our time together comes to a close, I wish you all the best.   
I will keep you in my prayers.   
 The Lord bless you and keep you. 
 The Lord makes his face to shine upon you and be gracious unto you. 
 The Lord lift up his countenance upon you and give you peace. 
 In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. 
 Amen. 

The office hours will be as follows for the Summer 

Starting Memorial Day thru August 12 

Monday– 8-12,  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday- 8-12, and 1-5 

Friday– 1-5  



Unapproved St. John Lutheran Church Council Minutes 

July 10, 2023 

President Ben Aust called the meeting to order at 6:43 p.m.  

Present:  

 

 
 

Opening Devotions:  

Pastor Mark opened the meeting with a request for council members to go around and say a prayer. 

Approval of Minutes:  

Members of Council reviewed the minutes from the June 12, 2023 Council Meeting. Motion was made, seconded and 
carried to approve the meeting minutes from June.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the agenda for 
July 10, 2023. 

Pastor Mark’s Report:  

The last week of June our seventh grade Confirmation students spent a week at Camp Onomia.  We have a long stand-
ing relationship with Camp Onomia that dates back well before my time here.  We have a week at Camp at the end of 
seventh grade as a requirement for our Confirmation program because it provides a unique experience for our young 
people to be together in community in the great outdoors along with other youth from other churches.  St. John has 
committed to supporting this opportunity for our Confirmation students each year by financially contributing most of 
the cost.  And so, once again, I’d like to thank the church for their partnership with our young Confirmands and their 
families in helping to provide this excellent opportunity. 

 

Our Children’s Ministry Team is sponsoring a couple of family oriented get togethers for your kids and families this 
Summer.  The first is a family potluck on July 13 and that will be followed up with another get together at the end of 
August.  Thanks to our team for reaching out and keeping connected to our families during these Summer months.  
And I will also be in contact with the Children’s Team as we make preparations for the upcoming Sunday School pro-
gram year this Fall. 

 

I will be meeting with some of our Connect and Confirmation leaders in the upcoming weeks to engage in preparations 
for our upcoming program year.  We will plan to have teachers and helpers in place, a program and schedule set up, 
and communication about these things to our students and families involved.  Much thanks, once again, to our many 
volunteers who help to keep our ministry vital in these areas. 

 

As far as I am aware at this time, the church council has been provided with one candidate to serve as an interim pas-
tor here after my retirement.  The timing and details of transition are in process at the present time and the church 
council will continue to move forward in taking care of the necessary things to facilitate this process.  I will also help 
in any way that I can to smooth this time of transition. 

 

I continue my regular, behind the scenes, weekly and monthly parish activities including study and preparation for 
worship; communication and coordination with staff, volunteers and the congregation; planning, coordinating and 
communicating with teams and members for Fall programming; visitation, prayer and communion in homes and hos-
pitals; participation in our local clergy group; communication and coordination with families around baptisms, wed-
dings and funerals, etc. 

 

Sue and I are back from performing a wedding for a friend in Portland, followed by a road trip down the West coast 

X Pastor Mark X Ben Aust   Chris Schultz   Albert Koepp 

X Jan Effinger X Teresa Latzke X Anne Herrrmann X Steve Kelm 

  Jaime Petersen   Cayla Menke X Jim Kerr X Tim Moonen 

  Open Staff Posi-
tion 

    X Jerold Stauffacher     



and return trip across the country.  We saw the ocean, the redwoods, the canyon-land parks.  It was spectacular!  We 
live in a big and beautiful country and it was fun to be able to get away for a while and see the sights! 

Staff Reports:  

Custodial: 

Currently nothing to report 

Treasurer:  

Council reviewed the Treasurer reports that were emailed. Jerold Stauffacher mentioned that the June offering was 
down.  

 

Transfers:  

A. Transfers In: None 

Transfers Out: Al & Sharon Schultz to West Union Lutheran Church 

 

Ongoing Business:  

A. Church Roll Update: 

 Anne mentioned that a meeting was held and they were informed about the computer system that was used to rec
 ord memberships and they found that their numbers do not jive with the synod numbers. Additional meetings are 
 scheduled to discuss further options. 

 

B. Job Descriptions 

The Personnel Committee mentioned that they are still looking to fill the maintenance position. 

     C.  Call Process  

The Church council is still in search of finding an Interim Pastor. Please keep them in your prayers dur-
ing this time of transition.  

 

New Business: 

A. Bell Tolling 

  The church council is currently looking for a candidate to do the Bell Tolling. 

 

Ministry Team Updates:  

A. Stewardship Committee - nothing new to report. 

B. Buildings and Grounds Committee - nothing new to report. 

C. Personnel Committee - see update under Ongoing Business. 

D. Children’s Ministry Team - There is no Vacation Bible School this year. They are hosting family nights instead.  

 The next Family Event is scheduled for August 29th. 

E. Small Group/Faith Formation Committee - nothing new to report. 

F. Worship and Music Committee - nothing new to report. 

G. Technology and Communications Committee -  see update under Ongoing Business. 

 

Motion was made, seconded, and carried to adjourn the meeting at 7:48 p.m. Meeting was adjourned followed by the 
Lord’s prayer. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Teresa Latzke 









CALLED TO SERVE THROUGH OUR GIVING 

Offering Received the week of               

June 29– July 5 

General Fund—$5,179 

Improvement Fund—$1,120 

July 6-12 

General Fund—$11,929 

Improvement Fund—$1,035 

July 13-19 

General Fund— $4,711 

Improvement Fund- $835 

July 20-26 

General Fund— $1,493 

Improvement Fund- $455 

Financial Corner 
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Change Service Requested 

August 6 Worship Assistants 

Altar Guild:  Lana Hanson  

9:00 

Greeters:  Greg & Linda Schwichtenberg 

Lay Reader:  Mindy Chevalier 

Communion Assistants:  Marc & Mindy Chevalier, Angela 

Faucette 

Ushers: Albert Koepp, Dorothy Koepp, Kevin Koepp, Matt 
Stier, Bruce Volek, Tim Carlson, Josh Koepp 

Brent Koepp, Mitchell Koepp, Jackson Stauffacher, Justin 
Stauffacher, Tim Moonen 

August 13 Worship Assistants 

Altar Guild:  Lana Hanson  

9:00 

Greeters:  Chris & Annette Moylan 

Lay Reader: Anette Moylan 

Communion Assistants: Chris & Annette Moylan, Kirk 

Franck 

Ushers: Brent Schwichtenberg, Greg Schwichtenberg, Bruce 
Schmidt, Richard Laabs 

Chris & Annette Moylan, Steve Schroeder, Lee Sauter 

August 20 Worship Assistants 

Altar Guild:  Lana Hanson  

9:00 

Greeters: Connie Bergs 

Lay Reader: Bryn Davis 

Communion Assistants: Nick & Bryn Davis, Teresa Latzke 

Ushers: Brent Schwichtenberg, Greg Schwichtenberg, Bruce 
Schmidt, Richard Laabs 

Chris & Annette Moylan, Steve Schroeder, Lee Sauter 

August 27 Worship Assistants 

Altar Guild:  Lana Hanson  

9:00 

Greeters: Marvin & Rhonda Doeden 

Lay Readers: Bonnie Vinkemeier 

Communion Assistants: Marvin & Rhonda Doeden, Bonnie 

Vinkemeier 

Ushers: Chris Schultz, Luke Schultz, Logan Schultz, Rob 
Schultz, Mark Schultz, Wayne Koepp, Aaron Leonard 

Dave & Sara Bungarden, Ron & Dianne Rasmussen 


